**GRANT F. LANGLEY**City Attorney

MIRIAM R. HORWITZ ADAM B. STEPHENS MARY L. SCHANNING JAN A. SMOKOWICZ Deputy City Attorneys



Milwaukee City Hall Suite 800 • 200 East Wells Street • Milwaukee, Wisconsin 53202-3551 Telephone: 414.286.2601 • TDD: 414.286.2025 • Fax: 414.286.8550

January 6, 2020

To the Honorable Common Council of the City of Milwaukee Room 205 – City Hall

Re:

Communication from Josephine Santiago

C.I. File No. 1053-2019-2029

Dear Council Members:

We return the enclosed document which has been filed with the City Clerk and ask that it be introduced and referred to the Committee on Judiciary & Legislation with the following recommendation.

Ms. Josephine Santiago is the property owner of 1254 N. 24th Street. She was having a 3 car garage with a second level constructed at this location. According to Ms. Santiago and her contractor, Better Way Construction LLC, the City approved the blueprints for the construction of the garage, and provided a notice to proceed. According to Ms. Santiago, during the construction of the garage, a City inspector stated that the prints should not have been approved, resulting in the construction work done to that point receiving a FAIL inspection.

Ms. Santiago filed a claim against the City for reimbursement for the installation of the concrete slab and footing for the garage in the amount of \$9,900.00 due to alleged errors by City inspectors.

Our investigation of this matter revealed that the approved plans made no mention of any retaining walls. The plans did not provide any details indicating the type of concrete construction including a poured retaining wall found at the site. The reason the work received a FAIL is because the plans did not accurately reflect the work performed or the site conditions.

Our investigation concluded that had the contractor requested an inspection prior to pouring any concrete as required by Milwaukee Code of Ordinances, the revisions to the plans, along with corrections to the layout and methods could have been accomplished, and the contractor would not have incurred any additional expense for

SUSAN E. LAPPEN PATRICIA A. FRICKER **HEIDI WICK SPOERL GREGG C. HAGOPIAN** JAY A. UNORA KATHRYN Z. BLOCK **KEVIN P. SULLIVAN THOMAS D. MILLER ROBIN A. PEDERSON** JEREMY R. MCKENZIE PETER J. BLOCK **JENNY YUAN ALLISON N. FLANAGAN HEATHER H. HOUGH** ANDREA J. FOWLER PATRICK J. MCCLAIN **NAOMI E. GEHLING CALVIN V. FERMIN BENJAMIN J. ROOVERS ELLENY B. CHRISTOPOULOS RACHEL S. KENNEDY** TYRONE M. ST. JUNIOR HANNAH R. JAHN JULIE P. WILSON GREGORY P. KRUSE KIMBERLY A. PRESCOTT SHEILA THOBANI KATRYNA C. RHODES **NICOLE F. LARSEN** JAMES M. CARROLL **WILLIAM G. DAVIDSON MEIGHAN M. ANGER ALEXANDER R. CARSON** JENNIFER J. TATE Assistant City Attorneys



Honorable Common Council January 6, 2020 Page 2

which Ms. Santiago is making a claim for. Therefore, we recommend that this claim be denied.

Very truly yours,

GRANT F/LANGLEY

City Attorney

KATRYNA C. RHODES Assistant City Attorney

KCR:mal Enclosure

1053-2019-2029:265741